3629 Vinton Avenue Los Angeles, California February 22, 1968

Mr. Walter O'Malley President Los Angeles Dodgers 1000 Elysian Park Avenue Los Angeles, California

Dear Mr. O'Malley:

Just a short note to tell you how much I enjoyed meeting you at the airport in Honolulu.

Having grown up in Brooklyn and having moved to Los Angeles at the same time as the Dodgers, it was a great thrill for me to talk with you after these many years.

I am still waiting for a decision from the Islanders and very much hoping that I will have the opportunity to handle their playby-play this season. I know it will provide me with some fine experience and be a steppingstone to what I hope will eventually be a major-league position.

Nothing would be a greater thrill for me than to have the opportunity to work with the Dodger organization some day. It would be the culmination of a lifelong dream.

Best wishes for an outstandingly successful season in 1968.

Sincerely,

Al Michaels